
From: abillings1944@gmail.com <abillings1944@gmail.com>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 3/22/2017 9:27:42 PM
Subject: Roads

Dear Kevin , I'm just an old retired firefighter named Allen billings .i was born and grew up in Anderson county and love it.just wanted 
to say a few things about our scdot. Why do they always drive all new vehicles ,mine last a lot longer,why do they send three or four 
trucks and one tractor along with six or eight workers to do a one man job. Another thing why do they contract out to company's to cut 
the grass and etc. when they have adequate help standing around .I have worked with heavy equipment , have been the Anderson 
county fire marshal an been around trucks and all sorts of equipment. I personally would like to get involved with their daily activities.
congratulations on your new job I support you all the way.also we do business with the pharmacy on N. Main st.
Phone    864 617 3571.
Sent from my iPad
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